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National Statement, delivered by Ambassador Khalil Hashmi, Permanent Representative of Pakistan to the UN, during the 3rd UPR of Mauritania
(19 January 2021)

Mr. President,

Pakistan welcomes the delegation of Mauritania to its 3rd UPR and commends its inter-agency consultation for the preparation of the report. 
We are aware of the enormous challenges being faced by Mauritania including resource constraint as a major obstacle in implementing policies on ground. We acknowledge Mauritania’s cooperation with the OHCHR for technical assistance aimed at capacity building and strengthening national mechanisms. 
Pakistan appreciates Mauritania for developing a National Action Plan to implement UPR recommendations and declaring National Human Rights Commission as a constitutional institution with more autonomy. Steps taken for women empowerment and addressing gender-based violence are also welcomed. In this regard, adoption of bill to combat violence against women and providing legal support to protect victims is indeed an encouraging step.
We wish Mauritania success in implementing Third Action Plan for Poverty Reduction and National Food Security Strategy to improve socio-economic indicators.

We would like to make the following recommendations:

a) Take steps to build national capacities including through human rights education to comply with Mauritania’s international human rights obligations.
b) Continue to take measures regarding women empowerment. 
I thank you.
Speaking time: I minute 5 seconds 

Word count: 181
